Japanese Embassy in Korea

Seuk-Kyu Chung President : Cheongju University Cheongju City, Choongbuk

November 15, 1973

Dear Mr. Ushiroku:

Ambassador

Seoul, Korea

I am very much pleased to inform you that this year our Department of Japanese Language, the only one in the Middle Region of Korea, was officially permitted from the Ministry of Education. I hope that it will be a fortunate chance for rural students to understand Japanese Language and culture, and to promote the cultural interchange between Japan and Korea.

But for the time being, we are absolutely lacking of teaching materials and professors for Japanese language. So now we need your favorable help, if possible.

First of all, we need the language laboratory system enable both instructors and students to have audio-active language laboratory class and face-to-face class. Now, it is too expensive for us to share our budget.

Enclosed a quotation is for your reference.

Yours Sincerely,

Seuk-Kyu Chung

President

Cheongju University

Saule Kyn-Church